MLN Cataloging Committee

Email Meeting

August 3-24, 2011

MLN Cataloging Chair, Vicky Terry send out a request to the Cataloging Committee concerning material types in regards to electronic resources.   The following proposals were a result from a meeting attending by Judy Gunsaulis, Eva McGuire, Heather Campbell Shock, Shannon Neu and Vicky Terry.

Proposal #1:  Adding four new material types to our current list
There are 16 material types in MLN, including one for e-books.  It was suggestions that we add the following:
· E-music: downloadable or streaming music in electronic format such as Mp3, WMA, Mp4, etc.  This would be designated in the bib leader as 1.
· E-audiobook:  downloadable or streaming spoken word recorded book in electronic format such as Mp3, WMA, Mp4, etc.  This would be designated in the bib leader as 2.
· E-video:  downloadable or streaming video in electronic format such as YouTube, WMV, MOV, etc.  This would be designated in the bib leader as 3.
· E-book : We already have this as z in the choices; we will simply change this to 4 to fit in with other electronic resource types.
· Equipment:  library-owned hardware that may or may not be circulated, such as headphones, ereaders, laptops, projectors, screens, dvd players, etc. This would be designated in the bib leader as 5. Non-circulating equipment should have initials “n” (suppressed).
 
Proposal #2:  Adding corresponding new GMDs to the new material types.
Adding a General Material Designation (GMD) after the title will help our patrons distinguish between the various downloadable formats available to them.  The suggestion is to replace the current “electronic resource” with the following:
|h[E-book]
|h[E-audio]
|h[E-video]
|h[E-music]
 
Finally, it is suggested that there be an active link to the downloadable item in the OPAC read:
“Click here to download from WV Deli” or “Click here to download from WV Reads”  
Patrons will see this link after doing a search, finding the desired item, and clicking on the title.  It will be on the next page, typically where items are listed for print materials in the OPAC.
Vicky asked that all comments, suggestions and be shared to the group by August 24th.  Vicky will present the final draft to the MLN Executive Board at their next meeting on August 29th.  
It was later noted that there are no standardized material types for electronic resources.  It was also noted that we would just have bib records in the system and not item records for these resources.
 
